
	

Rocky’s History ...

Wyoming Basset 
Hound Rescue 
(WBHR) was first contacted about 
Rocky I believe in early October, 
2010.  He had gotten out of his yard, 
was found by someone in Casper, 
WY who knew us and called to see if  
we knew of any of our adopters 
missing a Basset Hound.  He was 
wearing a rabies tag from Billings, 
MT.  

He was found to be called Chocolate 
and the tag was from one of those 
clinics, where people go and get 
their vaccinations for a reduced rate.  
The lady said she’d already been 
called about him three times and 
wished people would quit calling!  He 
did have a micro-chip and we found 
out who his family was.

Chocolate’s family contacted the 
shelter who scanned his chip and he 
went home.  Later in October we got 
a call from the family, on a 
Wednesday, saying they were losing 
their home, they had to move to a 
motel and they couldn’t keep 
Chocolate or their other dog.  We 
said we would get him on Friday.  

On Thursday night I found out he 
was at the City Shelter in Casper.  
Come to find out, Chocolate had yet 
again gotten out of his yard and this 
time the family didn’t get him, they 
left him there.  We let the Shelter 

know his history and luckily we got 
him into WBHR.

Chocolate went to his first foster 
home in Sheridan, WY and I think 
you’ve maybe been in touch with 
Janette and Larry, maybe got pictures 
from them?   Anyway, their female 
heeler picked on “Rocky,” so he went 
to a new foster home in Laramie, WY, 
with two male Australian Shepherds.  

Rocky was adopted in early January, 
2011 to a single gal in Rawlins, WY.  
The day before she picked him up 
from the foster home, she took on a 
second job and Rocky was kept in a 
kennel nearly all day, while she 
worked.  That was nearly 7 days a 
week now, with her taking the second 
job.  Rocky was returned to us on 
February 2nd.  Rocky was fostered 
for around one month and he was 
found by you!  Within three to four 
weeks, his home was with you!

So that is Rocky’s life at WBHR. 
Nearly five months of ups and downs 
before getting his lucky break that you 
found him on our web page, Jim.  I 
thought you may be interested to 
know that Rocky possibly started in 
Montana and just took a little time to 
really get “home”!  Thanks.
 
Holly S. Moen
Wyoming Basset Hound Rescue

Maybe finding my “forever home” in 
Montana was fortuitous.  My master’s 
Basset Hound Jeb died in October, 

2010 when WBHR was first contacted 
about me.  In addition, my master has 
a Hush Puppy Basset Hound dressed 
for Halloween, and Halloween is in 
October.  And, I originally came from 
Montana.  Regardless, I am exactly 
where I am supposed to be.

The Rocky Report 
Published at WBHR...

The Rocky Report has been 
published at WBHR.  The link is

http://www.worland.com/wyobasset/

Then click the link shown below.

Thank you Holly for publishing my 
report.  It is good to be back together 
with you so to speak.  Woof!  Woof!  
Did someone say “speak.”  Oh!  
Never mind.

HAPPY
HOWL -
LO -
WEEN !
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